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NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association Monthly 

Meetings 
 

Tuesday, September 18, 2018 
7 to 9 PM 

 
Meeting Topics:  
Deputy Kirgiss, Clark County Sheriff's Office 
  - NE Hazel Dell Deputy Liaison.  He will discuss 
community safety and answer questions. 
 
Brian Salsig, Crime Analyst with Clark County 
Sheriff’s Office.  He will share Crime Statistics for our 
area 
 
Meeting Location: 
Clark County Operations Center 
Community Room B-1 
4700 NE 78th Street 
 
At these meetings several announcements and general 
information will be shared and discussed.   
 
Refreshments served are provided by Burgerville. 

 Community Newsletter September 2018 
 
 

NE Hazel Dell  
Neighborhood Association 

   

 
Back-to-School 

Neighborhood News 
 
 
 
Meeting Schedule for 2018 is: 
 
September 18, 2018 
October 16, 2018 
November 20, 2018 
December 20, 2018 (Youth Holiday Giving Event) 
  
Location:  Clark County Operations 

Center, Community Room 
4700 NE 78th Street 

 
December 20, 2018 – Youth Holiday Giving Event 
at Sarah J Anderson Elementary school 

 
 
 

What’s inside this edition? 
Topic     Page 
 
- School Contact Information  2  
- Clark Neighbors Food Project  2 
- Fall Home Prep   3  
- School Bus Stop Rules  4 
- Volunteers Needed   5 
- Federal Marijuana Laws  5 
- Directory    7  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Neighbor Helping Neighbor 
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THANKS TO: 
Burgerville USA  
 
For providing refreshments at the 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association meetings 
 
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association is on Facebook  
Check out our neighborhood 
association on Facebook: 
 

 
https://www.facebook.com/NEHa
zelDellNeighborhoodAssociation 
 

 
 
Meeting Guest Speakers for 
October 16 Meeting 
Our guest speakers have some great 
information to share with neighbors at 
our neighborhood association meetings 
scheduled on third Tuesday’s from 7 - 
9 PM at the Clark County Public 
Works Operations Center at 4700 NE 
78th Street.   
 
Tuesday October 16th, 2018: 
7:30 PM to 8:00 PM – Fort 
Vancouver National Historic Site 
Tracy Fortmann, Superintendent will 
share information about the historical 
significance of this site to our 
community.  
 
8:00 PM to 8:30 PM – The Young 
Engage School 
The Young Engage School is a Living 
history school program that operates 
out of the Fort Vancouver National 
Historic Site.  

School Contact Information in 
the Hazel Dell area for the 
2018-19 school year: 
  
Vancouver School District  
Website: www.vansd.org  
First day:  Wednesday, August 29 
Xmas/New Year break: 
Monday, December 24, 2018 –  
Friday, January 4, 2019 
Spring break: Monday, April 1, 2019 – 
Friday, April 5, 2019 
Last day:  Thursday, June 13, 2019 
 
Hazel Dell Elementary 
511 NE Anderson Road 
Vancouver, WA 98665 
360.313.2050 Main Office 
360.313.2051 Fax 
360.313.1416 Attendance Line 
Principal: Mychael Irwin 
Associate Principal: Marjorie McClure 
Secretary: Diane Wisniewski 
www.hazeldell.vansd.org 
 
Sacajawea Elementary 
700 NE 112th Street 
Vancouver, WA. 98685 
360-313-2750 Main Office 
360-2751 Fax 
360-313-1434 Attendance Line 
Principal: Travis Bond 
www.sacajawea.vansd.org 
 
Sarah J. Anderson Elementary 
2215 NE 104th St. 
Vancouver, WA 98686 
360.313.1500 Main Office 
360.313.1501 Fax 
360.313.1474 Attendance Line 
Principal: Katie Arkoosh 
Associate Principals: Anna Supplee 
www.sarahjanderson.vansd.org 
 
Gaiser Middle School 
3000 NE 99th St. 
Vancouver, WA 98665 
360.313.3400 Main Office 
360.313.3401 Fax 
360.313.3422 Attendance Line 
Principal: Abby Davis 
Associate Principals: Casey Greco & 
Sheri Backous 
www.gaiser.vansd.org 
 
 

King's Way Christian Schools 
3606 NE 78th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98665 
First day: Wednesday September 5 
Last day:  Wednesday, June 12, 2019 
Winter break: February 19 - 22, 2019 
Kindergarten – High School: 
360-574-1613 
Pre-School and Child Care: 
360-574-1614 ext.1 
www.kwcs.org 
 
 
Clark Neighbors Food Project 
The Clark Neighbors Food Project 
(CNFP) is a revolutionary way to 
collect food:  
It's a donor drive, not a food drive. 
www.clarkfoodproject.org 
 
Instead of asking for one-time 
contributions of food, volunteers 
(Neighborhood Coordinators) enlist 
neighbors to become long-term Food 
Donors. 
 
If you would like to become a long-
term Food Donor or a Neighborhood 
Coordinator, please contact 
clarkfoodproject@gmail.com  
 

 
 
Anonymous Tip Lines 
The Clark County Sheriff's Office 
encourages members of the 
community to report suspicious 
activity. You know what is normal for 
your neighborhood. If you are 
concerned about some type of activity 
or have information about a known 
crime but do not feel comfortable 
talking directly to an officer, please 
call one of their Anonymous Tip 
Lines. 
Sheriff's Office tip line 877.274.6311 
Drug Task Force tip line 360.397.6017 

Newsletter Publication 
 
The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association will publish six issues of the 
newsletter this year.  Here are the issue 
dates for the newsletter and deadlines for 
2018: 
 
Issue  Deadline 
1. May/Jun April 20, 2018 
2. September August 15, 2018 
3. Oct/Nov  September 30, 2018 
4. December November 15, 2018 
 
The deadline date is for submitting 
newsworthy items for publication.  Thanks!   

https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
https://www.facebook.com/NEHazelDellNeighborhoodAssociation
http://www.vansd.org/
http://www.hazeldell.vansd.org/
http://www.sacajawea.vansd.org/
http://www.sarahjanderson.vansd.org/
http://www.gaiser.vansd.org/
http://www.kwcs.org/
http://www.clarkfoodproject.org/
mailto:clarkfoodproject@gmail.com
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https://clarkcountylive.com/page-one/ 
A Live! Local Media site providing 
digital media products and services to 
local consumers, businesses and 
organizations in Vancouver, WA and 
Clark County, WA. 
 
Fall Home Prep 
The passing of the Labor Day Holiday 
for many signifies the end of summer: 
The kids are back in school, leaves are 
just starting to turn color, and there’s 
that lovely “crispness” in the air. As 
those summer vacations fade to 
pleasant memories you may want to 
take a few minutes and work on that 
Fall Home checklist.  
Here are the top five things you should 
do to get your home ready for winter: 
 
REPLACE THE FURNACE 
FILTER. 
Indoor air quality is especially 
important during Fall and Winter, 
considering we will be closing the 
windows and increasingly recirculating 
indoor air. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-
Y06YJpVZbw  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Qv-
UJIsDWs  
 
COVER THE HOSE BIBS. 
They call them “hose bibs,” but they’re 
actually the outdoor faucets around 
your home. It’s still a little early, but 
better to be early than late — no one 
wants to call the plumber to fix 
freezing pipes. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wRmo
JQer6oc  
 
REPLACE THE BATTERIES IN 
YOUR SMOKE DETECTORS 
AND THERMOSTAT. 
It’s a good routine, every Labor Day 
and Memorial Day replace the 
batteries in smoke and carbon 
monoxide detectors. And, while you’re 
at it you may as well replace them in 
your thermostat as well. (Some people 
go as far as replacing all the batteries 
in their TV remotes.) 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pt2Dd
zO4glM  

MAKE SURE YOUR HOME’S 
EXTERIOR MEETS THE GRADE. 
Walk around your home and make 
sure the soil is graded away from the 
building. Ensure no dirt is touching the 
exterior wood walls, and prune trees 
and shrubs so they’re not touching 
your siding or roof. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nJEM
D26v6wU  
 
LOOK FOR LEAKS. 
Check around your windows and 
especially doors. Are there any gaps? 
Now is a great time to apply weather 
stripping to seal up those energy-
sucking gaps and holes. It can save 
you money later. Don’t know where 
the leaks are? Don’t feel bad–you’re 
not alone.  Clark Public Utilities 
District has Energy Counselors who 
can help you make your home more 
energy efficient. 
https://www.clarkpublicutilities.com/reside
ntial-customers/reduce-energy-waste-and-
lower-your-bill/all-rebates-incentives-and-
low-interest-loans/weatherization-program/  
 
Some of us are happy to say 
“goodbye” to all the heat and dry 
weather, but others are sad to see the 
long days get shorter. Either way you 
look at it, it’s best to be prepared for a 
change of season:  
It’s coming “weather” you’re ready or 
not. 
 
Get a street tree planted at 
your home with Friends of 
Trees! 
Local non-profit Friends of Trees, in 
partnership with Clark County, is 
hosting a neighborhood tree planting in 
NE Hazel Dell and Sherwood for the 
first time ever on December 8th and 
we want to invite you to participate by 
getting a street tree (or several) for you 
home! 
 
Interested households can get street 
trees planted (for only $35 per tree) at 
their home on the 8th. Street trees are 
trees planted along the street/curb, 
whether or not there is a sidewalk. 
Friends of Trees handles all the 
logistics at no additional cost: 
completing the street tree inspections, 
submitting utility locates, digging the 

holes, delivering the trees, AND 
helping plant the trees. If the tree cost 
is a barrier, we will even work with 
you to reduce or waive the fee. 
 
Friends of Trees plantings are a great 
way to get outside, plant trees in your 
neighborhood, get to know your 
neighbors, and most important, have 
fun. If interested in getting a tree, 
simply create an account at 
Friendsoftrees.org/plant to learn more, 
to get a free street tree inspection, and 
to see a list of available trees.  
 
If you have questions, contact Megan 
at meganv@friendsoftrees.org  or 503-
467-2530. 
 
Bigger is Better 
Bigger is better when it comes to 
recycling. According to Waste 
Connections the bigger the recycled 
item is the more likely it will make it 
all the way thru the recycle process 
and equipment. Items that are smaller 
than your fist will most likely fall out 
of the automatic sorting equipment. 
Any mixed paper if torn in to smaller 
pieces will most likely fall out of the 
automatic sorting equipment and land 
on the floor where it is classified as 
trash. Large pieces of cardboard 
should be cut down to a size that will 
fit inside your blue or pink recycle bin. 
Also dry cardboard is more valuable 
than wet cardboard. All glass items 
should always be placed in their 
separate collection bin. Broken glass is 
a hazard and will get caught in the 
sorting equipment or just fall out of the 
equipment. Always remember if you 
question if something is recyclable or 
not it is best to just throw it out rather 
than contaminate the good recyclables. 
You can also touch base with Waste 
Connection at 360-892-5370. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://clarkcountylive.com/page-one/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Y06YJpVZbw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Y06YJpVZbw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Qv-UJIsDWs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Qv-UJIsDWs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wRmoJQer6oc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wRmoJQer6oc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pt2DdzO4glM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pt2DdzO4glM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nJEMD26v6wU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nJEMD26v6wU
https://www.clarkpublicutilities.com/residential-customers/reduce-energy-waste-and-lower-your-bill/all-rebates-incentives-and-low-interest-loans/weatherization-program/
https://www.clarkpublicutilities.com/residential-customers/reduce-energy-waste-and-lower-your-bill/all-rebates-incentives-and-low-interest-loans/weatherization-program/
https://www.clarkpublicutilities.com/residential-customers/reduce-energy-waste-and-lower-your-bill/all-rebates-incentives-and-low-interest-loans/weatherization-program/
https://www.clarkpublicutilities.com/residential-customers/reduce-energy-waste-and-lower-your-bill/all-rebates-incentives-and-low-interest-loans/weatherization-program/
mailto:meganv@friendsoftrees.org
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We have risen from the ashes! 
Come and celebrate! 
On September 23rd, at 4:00 PM you 
are invited for a Building Dedication 
followed by a festive reception with 
live music. 
 
Vancouver United Church of Christ 
1220 NE 68th Street, Vancouver WA 
(360) 693-1476 
 
There will be food and a tour of the 
building.  
 
Lunch buddies needed:  
Do you have 45 minutes a week to eat 
lunch with a child?  
To make a difference?  
Consider becoming a Lunch Buddy. 
  
• VPS elementary schools 

participate in Lunch Buddies 
• Good-hearted adults find 45 

minutes a week to eat lunch with a 
child 

• Children are on the wait list, most 
of them boys 

 
For more information, please contact: 
LunchBuddy@vansd.org  or call 
360.313.4725 
 
Medicare Scams 
The Federal Government is in the 
process of issuing new Medicare cards. 
Your new card will have a New 
Medicare Number that's unique to you, 
instead of your Social Security 
Number. This will help protect your 
identity. Scam artist are already at 

work trying to steal your information. 
What should you do if someone calls 
and asks for your information, for 
money, or threatens to cancel your 
health benefits if you don’t share your 
personal information? Hang up! It’s a 
scam. Scam artists may try to steal 
your personal information by calling 
you and asking for your current 
Medicare Number to get your new 
Medicare card. Medicare will never 
call uninvited and ask you to give 
personal information or money to get 
your new Medicare Number or card. If 
you get a suspicious call like this, call 
1-800-633-4227. For more information 
go to www.medicare.gov  
 
Remember: Your new Medicare card 
will automatically come to you in the 
mail. You don’t need to do anything, 
as long as your address is up-to-date 
with the Social Security 
Administration. If you need to update 
or verify your address, visit your My 
Social Security account at 
https://www.ssa.gov/myaccount/  
 
Free Fall Workshops 
 
The Clark County Master 
Composter/Recycler Program is 
offering the following Free Fall 
Workshops. 
 
Lasagna Compost Garden 
Saturday, Sept. 29th, 10 AM - noon at 
the CASEE Center, Brush Prairie. 
Build and plant a raised bed garden. 
No tilling or turning required and most 
materials are free! Don't worry if your 
soil is dry, sand, grass or weeds - this 
method goes right over the top. 
 
Backyard Composting 
Saturday, Oct. 27th, 10 AM - noon at 
Heritage Farm, Hazel Dell. Construct a 
compost pile with experts and learn 
how to heat up your pile following the 
SMART method. View demonstration 
compost bins in action. Turn your yard 
waste into garden gold. 
 
Green Cleaning 
Wednesday, Nov. 28th, 6 - 8 PM at 
Heritage Farm, Hazel Dell. Make three 
versatile household green cleaners and 
see how fun and safe cleaning can be. 

Kit and ingredients provided at no 
charge. 
For more info call 564-397-7333 or 
email mcr@clark.wa.gov 
 
School Bus Stop Rules 
A new school year has started and 
many of our children will be riding the 
busses to and from school.  The 
Washington State Patrol (WSP) would 
like you to take a few minutes to 
refresh your knowledge on how to 
drive safely around school busses as 
they are picking up and dropping off 
our children. 
 
The WSP has posted a video 
discussing rules of the road and 
driving safety around the school 
busses; when you have to stop and 
when may proceed.  The School Bus 
Stop Rules video is posted at 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mo
K9MZVSIQY&feature=plcp  
 
The law states the $419 fine for failure 
to stop for a school bus cannot be 
reduced, suspended, or waived.  If you 
get a ticket for failure to stop for a 
school bus you will pay the full 
amount. 
 
We cannot stress enough how 
important it is to practice safe driving, 
especially when children are present. 
 
For more information about driver 
safety and other WSP informational 
videos, please visit the Hot Topics 
section on our Web site at 
www.wsp.wa.gov 
 
Vancouver “Rocks!” 
Yea, so what else is new? Well, have 
you seen the phenomenon that is 
Vancouver “Rocks!”? This Facebook 
group started several years ago, and 
has taken the community by storm. 
Participants paint rocks to “hide” 
around Vancouver and all of Clark 
County to spread joy and brighten 
someone’s day. Their goal is solely to 
build community, inspire creativity in 
all ages, and energize people to 
explore the beautiful area we live in. 
Participants usually post pictures of the 
rocks they paint before they go out and 
hide them, and people who find the 

mailto:LunchBuddy@vansd.org
http://www.medicare.gov/
https://www.ssa.gov/myaccount/
mailto:mcr@clark.wa.gov
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=moK9MZVSIQY&feature=plcp
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=moK9MZVSIQY&feature=plcp
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rocks often post what they found and 
where. But overall, there are no rules 
and there are no leaders. The group 
was designed to be organic, and the 
people who started it take that very 
seriously. Why not try your luck at this 
treasure hunt adventure. If you 
discover a rock, you can take it to hide 
again or just trade out the rock for 
another one. 
Check out their Facebook page! 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/119
4501230583751//  
 
Volunteers needed for Youth 
Holiday Giving Event 
scheduled for December 
 
This year the event will be held on 
December 20th and it requires 
significant number of volunteers to 
help make it a success. 
 
Specifically, we need help with the 
following: 
• Volunteers to staff event on the 

evening of December 20th.  We 
need help setting up (starting at 4 
PM), staffing during the event (show 
up by 5 PM) and clean up after the 
event (8 to 9 PM) 

• Volunteers to help wrap toys at a 
gift wrapping party scheduled for 
Monday, December 17th from 6 to 7 
PM at Sarah J Anderson Elementary 
cafeteria.   

If you would like to volunteer contact 
Doug Ballou at 360-573-3314 or e-
mail at dougballou@comcast.net 
 
REPORT A ROAD 
CONCERN 
For problems that require immediate 
response, please call (360) 397-2446. 
 
For issues that don’t require immediate 
attention, such as a pothole or 
vegetation issue, filling out an online 
maintenance request is an excellent 
way to report a road or park concern. 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-
works/report-park-road 
 
For more pressing problems, please 
call (360) 397-2446. County staff 
tends to be extremely busy during 
storms and may not have time to 

regularly check online submissions, so 
a phone call is the best way to report a 
problem that needs immediate 
attention. 
 
County staff typically receives these 
electronic maintenance requests from 
6:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through 
Friday, excluding holidays. 
 
For urgent issues after hours or on 
weekends and holidays, please call 
(360) 397-2446 to reach an answering 
service, which can dispatch a county 
crew if necessary. 
 
To report off-leash or aggressive dogs 
in county parks, call Clark County 
Animal Control, (360) 397-2488, 8:30 
a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through 
Friday, excluding holidays. For animal 
issues outside of business hours, call 
311. 
 
For life-threatening emergencies, 
always call 911 immediately. 
 
Federal Marijuana Laws 
(reprint from criminal.findlaw.com) 
 
If you live in a state that legalized 
medical or recreational marijuana use, 
it may come as an unpleasant surprise 
to learn that you are still committing a 
federal crime by possessing, buying, or 
selling marijuana. Even possession of 
marijuana on federal land or property 
is illegal. The problem is, despite the 
liberalization of state laws across the 
country, federal law still treats 
marijuana as a controlled substance, 
just like cocaine or heroin. 
 
This conflict between state and federal 
law creates a situation where you can 
be charged with a federal crime for 
activities that are allowed by your 
home state. And your state laws won’t 
be a defense in federal court. There are 
also several ways that federal 
marijuana laws can affect everyday life 
decisions, from where you bank to 
where you live. 
Understanding Federal Marijuana 
Laws 
 
Since the 1930s, federal law has 
declared the use, sale or distribution of 

marijuana illegal. Current federal drug 
laws are contained in the Controlled 
Substances Act (CSA). The CSA 
classifies and regulates illegal drugs, 
and places listed drugs on a schedule 
according to their medicinal value and 
potential for abuse. 
 
Under the CSA, marijuana is a 
Schedule I controlled substance. This 
designation is reserved for drugs that 
have a high potential for abuse, lack 
any medical value and can’t be safely 
prescribed. Anyone growing, 
marketing or distributing marijuana is 
likely violating multiple federal laws. 
You can run into problems with the 
CSA even if you are not directly 
involved with the marijuana industry. 
If you provide services to a business 
that operates under state marijuana 
laws, you may also be violating federal 
law, and subject to prosecution. So if 
you run a janitorial services and have a 
client that operates a dispensary, you 
may be profiting from illegal drug 
trafficking. 
 
The CSA also makes it unlawful to 
“knowingly open, lease, rent, maintain, 
or use property for the manufacturing, 
storing, or distribution of controlled 
substances.” So landlords that have 
tenants involved in state-permitted 
marijuana industry may risk federal 
asset forfeiture or other criminal fines. 
Penalties for violating the CSA are not 
just targeting growers and distributors. 
Simple possession with no intent to 
distribute is a misdemeanor, 
punishable by up to one year in prison 
and a minimum fine of $1,000. 
Individuals involved in marijuana 
businesses can receive up to five years 
in prison and fines up to $250,000 for 
individuals and $1 million. 
 
There is currently a ceasefire in the 
federal war on medical marijuana. 
Since 2014, Congress has approved a 
budget amendment that prohibits the 
Department of Justice to use funds to 
prevent state from implementing their 
medical marijuana laws. Known as the 
Rohrabacher-Farr or CJS amendment, 
this piece of legislation must be acted 
on each year to keep it in place so its 
future is uncertain. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1194501230583751/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1194501230583751/
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-works/report-park-road
https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-works/report-park-road
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SENIORS AND LAW 
ENFORCEMENT 
TOGETHER – S.A.L.T. 
What is S.A.L.T.?  S.A.L.T. stands 
for Seniors And Law Enforcement 
Together. It is a cooperative effort of 
the Clark County Sheriff's Office, 
Camas Police Department, Vancouver 
Police Department, and the Senior 
Citizens of East Clark County. 
 
What is S.A.L.T.'s purpose? 
• To decrease crime and the "fear" of 

crime in order to raise livability for 
our seniors. 

• To increase and improve senior 
crime prevention and education. 

• To improve local law enforcement's 
knowledge of the crime prevention 
needs of seniors. 

• To identify the concerns of local 
senior citizens. 

• To improve senior victim assistance. 
• To involve senior citizens in crime 

prevention and the educational 
efforts of S.A.L.T. and to raise 
awareness of the community of 
these special issues. 

 
What does S.A.L.T. do?  Monthly 
meetings featuring speakers on 
relevant topics such as Elder Abuse 
Awareness, Understanding Dementia, 
Senior Health & Fitness, Avoiding 
Scams, etc. 
 
Currently there is an East Side and a 
West Side for the public's convenience 
in being able to reach the locations. 
However, any citizen may attend one 
or more meetings per month. 
 
West side S.A.L.T. meets: 
Third Monday of each month at 11 am 
at 40&8 Community Room in Hazel 
Dell at 7607 NE 26th Avenue.  
Contact person is Kasey Frazier, Clark 
County Sheriff's Office, (360) 397-
2211, ext. 3380. 
 
East side S.A.L.T. meets: 
Fourth Monday of each month at 11 
am at Camas Police Department, 2100 
NE Third, Camas, WA. Contact person 
is Tami Strunk, Camas Police, (360) 
834-4151. 
 

Here’s a link to the S.A.L.T webpage, 
where you can find the 2018 meeting 
schedule and electronic copies of all of 
their monthly newsletters: 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/seniors-
and-law-enforcement-together 
 
If you’d like to receive an email with 
the monthly "S.A.L.T. Times" 
newsletter detailing meeting notices 
and special items of interest, call (360) 
397-2211, ext. 3380 to sign up; or send 
an email to:  
CntySheriff.CommunityOutreach@clark.wa.gov  
  
Annual events include a picnic in July, 
and a holiday senior social.  S.A.L.T. 
also participates in community senior 
events and activities. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
“Growing Pains” 

The History of Hazel Dell 
For sale by the Northeast Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association.  
Only $8!! 
 
Sample Excerpt from Growing Pains- 
“There has been considerable 
evidence of Indian habitation in this 
region.  Mattie and Joe Davidson 
found signs of underground ovens built 
of rocks on their property overlooking 
Vancouver Lake backwaters.  There 
were a number of these ovens in a 
small, smooth clearing.” 
 

To order your book, contact Doug 
Ballou by e-mail at 

dougballou@comcast.net 
 
 

 
 
Financial Support Needed 
We need your continued financial 
support more than ever to cover our 
costs of operating the neighborhood 
association.  Please consider providing 
financial support to your neighborhood 
association. 
 
Enclosed is my gift of $____________ 
to help cover mailing costs.  I cannot 
make a monetary contribution, but can 
make an in-kind donation.  I have 
___________________ that I would 
like to donate.  Please call me to 
arrange for pick-up. 
 
NAME: 
____________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:  
____________________________ 
 
____________________________ 
 
CITY:  ______________________ 
 
STATE:_________ZIP__________ 
 
PHONE: _____________________  
 
E-MAIL: ____________________     
 
Please mail this form with 
your donation to:  
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood 
Association 
3109 NE 96th Street 
Vancouver, WA  98665. 
  

https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/seniors-and-law-enforcement-together
https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/seniors-and-law-enforcement-together
mailto:CntySheriff.CommunityOutreach@clark.wa.gov
mailto:dougballou@comcast.net
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Youth Suicide HOTLINE 

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136 
 

Child Abuse 
Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 

HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justice-
center/community-resources-and-referrals  

 
Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program   

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065 
 

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5498  
Deputy Rick Osborne 

rick.osborne@clark.wa.gov  
 

Graffiti Hotlines:   
West Precinct 397-6079  

 
Fire District #6 – 576-1195 

 
Clark Co. Councilors 

Email: boardcom@co.clark.wa.us  
Council Chair Marc Boldt 
District #1 Jeanne Stewart  

District #2 Julie Olson 
District #3 John Blom 

District #4 Eileen Quiring  
397-2232 

                 
Community Development – 397-2375 

Public Works – 397-6118 
Road Maintenance – 397-2446 

Event Center – 397-6180 
Fair – 397-6180 

Community Services – 397-2130 
Superior Court – 397-2150 

 
Clark Regional Wastewater District  

 Board of Commissioners 
L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & 

Denny Kiggins: 750-5876 
 

Code Enforcement 397-2408 
Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352 
Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140 

 
Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 

Report Power Outages  992-8000 
 

Animal 
Code Violation 397-2488 

Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488 
Licensing 397-2489 

Nuisance Complaints 397-2488 
Missing/Found -VHS 693-4746 

Fish & Wildlife 902-2200 
Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224 

Livestock Info WSU Coop  397-6060 x 7714 
Humane Society 693-4746 

 
West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, 

Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director 
Washougal 835-3464 

 
Transportation 
C-Tran 397-0123 

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 
Traffic Signals 397-2446 

Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 
Auto Accident Reports 397-2214 

 
 

Voter Registration & Absentee ballots 
Auditor-Elections  397-2345 

https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections  
 

Garbage & Recycling 
Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 

Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 
Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 

IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 
www.ims-electronics.com 
Wells and Septic Systems  

(Clark County Public Health)   
(360) 397-8428 

 
Letters To The Editor 

The Columbian: Editors@columbian.com  
NEHDNA Newsletter: dougballou@comcast.net  

 
Parent Trust  

Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)  
or families could call 360-695-1325 ext 4221 

 
State Schools 

The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521 
 

Blood Donations 693-5821 Red Cross 
Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated  

with Chemotherapy   2-4 hrs/mo- 
Sue Best  (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org  

 
Greater Clark Parks District Jeff Mize: 

Public Information Outreach Manager 
360-397-6118 x. 4398  

jeff.mize@clark.wa.gov  
 

Restraining Orders 
Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection 

orders:  397-2292 (General) 
 

YWCA SafeChoice Program- 
  24 hour hotline!   695-0167. 

Community or legal advocates 695-0167 
https://ywcaclarkcounty.org/what-we-do/our-

programs/safechoice-domestic-violence-
program/  

 
Domestic Violence Intervention Unit 

397-2211 or 911 for emergency   DVIU website: 
www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domestic-violence  

 
District Court 

Civil 360-397-2060 
Criminal 360-397-2424 

 
County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental 

Health Issues: 696-9560 
 

Domestic Violence: Detective Beth Luvera 
Clark Co. Sheriff's Office     397-2388 

 
Victim Assistance 397-2008 

 
Work Permits For Minors 

896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries) 
 

Don't Know Who To Call?  694-8899 
http://www.211info.org/  

 
Everything You Want To Know About Clark 

County: www.clark.wa.gov  
 

Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington 
360-314-6735 

Who Represents Hazel Dell? 
Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist. 

(360) 786-7872 
Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov  

331 John L. O’Brien Building 
PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504-0449 
Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.  

(360) 786-7924 
sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov 

PO Box 40600 
322 John L. O'Brien Building 

Olympia, WA 98504-0600  
Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D) 

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; 
Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999  
Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000  

 
Vancouver Housing Authority 

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 
360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com 

 
Report Airplane Noise- 

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 
800-547-8411 ext. 4837 

or email micha@portptld.com 
 

TDD Numbers 
For the hearing & speech impaired. 

Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032 
Community Development/Public Works 

(360) 397-6057 
Community Services (360) 397-6032 

Superior Court (360) 397-2292 
 

Griefshare 
Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find 

support and encouragement. Griefshare meets 
Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the  

Vancouver Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc.  
Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up. 

 
National Alliance on Mental Illness 

(NAMI) Southwest Washington 
8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 

360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org 
 

Clark County Food Bank List 
Faith Center 
2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver 
Tues. 4:00-7:00  Service area: Clark Co. 
Fish - Orchards 
6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver 
M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45 
Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662 
Fish - Vancouver 
14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver 
M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown 
to Ridgefield. 
Interfaith Treasure House 
91 "C" Street, Washougal 
M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 
Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal 
McLoughlin Church of God 
903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver 
Wed. 4:00-7:30  Service area: Clark Co. 
Trinity Mission Cupboard 
6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver 

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 
11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.  
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3109 NE 96th Street 
Vancouver, WA  98665 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
NE Hazel Dell 
Neighborhood Association 
Officers and Board Members 
 
Doug Ballou, President 
(360) 573-3314 
dougballou@comcast.net 
 
Bill Cline, Vice President 
wjcline1958@gmail.com 
 
Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary 
Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjon
es.com 
 
Jaye Folsom, Treasurer 
jayemfolsom@comcast.net 
 
Lori Bain 
lorib@burgerville.com 
 
Heather Harmon 
2012harmon@gmail.com 
 
Jac Arnal 
jarna@msn.com 
 

 
Dick Clairmont 
dgclairmo@comcast.net 
 
Rick Sedwick 
rick.sedwick@consultant.com 
 
Neighborhood Association 
Mission: 
The residents of the Hazel Dell 
area established the NE Hazel 
Dell Neighborhood Association 
(NEHDNA) in order to unite the 
common interests and promote 
the welfare of the area.  The 
association is involved with a 
variety of matters, which affect 
the livability of the 
neighborhood and community in 
general.   
 
All residents within the 
neighborhood association 
boundaries or neighboring areas 
not within an existing 
neighborhood association are 
welcome to attend and 
participate in the association. 

 

 
 
If you have any questions or 
would like more information, 
please contact one of the officers 
or board members listed on this 
page.  The NEHDNA does not 
subscribe to any religious 
affiliation or political party.  Our 
desire is to work together for the 
common good of the 
neighborhood in which we all 
live.  You don’t have to live in 
the area to be a member or to 
come to the meetings!  All are 
welcome.

 
Neighborhood Association newsletters are copied free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office.  The information and views expressed are 
solely those of the Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or the Neighborhood Outreach Office. 
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